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 30 Oct—P&C Meeting, 9.00am 

 22 Nov—Cromehurst Charity 

Night 

 6 Dec—Graduation & 

Secondary Social Dinner 

 12 Dec—Xmas Concert 

 19 Dec—Last Day Term 4 

Inside this issue: 

White Class 1 

Principal’s Message 2 

Cromehurst Charity 

Night 

3 

General News 4-5 

Awards 6 

P&C News 7 

Notes 8 

What’s On 9 

29 OCTOBER 2018  Cromehurst News 

White Class 

Its hard to believe that it is already 
4th term!  It has been a busy year 
filled with hard work, exciting 
achievements and lots of fun. This 
term we are back in the pool and 
everyone is excited to show off their 
moves. Everyone enjoys deskwork 
time and are keen to complete their 
work as independently as possible. 
Thomas, Moon, Ryan and Conor are 
working on addition to 20 and have 
made great progress on counting on 
to find the answer. Sophia and Tara 
are working on 1:1 correspondence 
and with assistance are able to 
match the correct items to the 
number. Everyone has worked on 
learning new words and are putting 
the words together to make 
sentences. To improve handwriting 
we complete fine motor activities 
that require dexterity in manipulating 
different objects and the use of the 
pincer grip. Each week we 
participate in Special Olympics and 
we are working on our kicking, 
striking and throwing skills. The 
favourite activity remains the 
parachute at the end of the lesson. 
We have also started to practise  
our item for the Christmas concert – 
I wonder what we will be 
doing?????? 

Lani and Naomi 
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Welcome to week three 

This Wednesday, 31 October will 
be a very busy day here at 
Cromehurst School. We are in the 
process of creating a new 
updated video of our school and 
the programs that operate here. 
The new video will reflect the new 
buildings and school environment 
as our current video was created 
prior to the rebuilding of our 
school in 2013. The new school 
video will be shown at school 
organised fundraising and 
promotional events. The video will 
only be shown at school-
organised events and will not be 
available on mainstream internet. 
Students may be filmed 
participating in a range of 
activities as part of a group or 
individually and no names will be 
used in the video. A permission 
note was emailed to families last 
Friday but I have included another 
copy in this week’s newsletter. 
Please return the form to school 
by Wednesday, 31 October for 
organizational purposes. 

Work experience programs are an 
important component of our 
secondary school program. One 
of our very successful work sites 
is Packforce, which several of our 
students attend. Packforce also 
provide a post school program for 
students upon the completion of 
year twelve. The staff at 
Packforce have suggested to us 
that families of students who are 
in their final years of school 
should visit them over the next 
few weeks as the lead up to 
Christmas is a very busy time and 
the full range of programs operate 
every day the centre is open. This 
means that parents will be able to 
see all of the activities and 
supported work programs that 
may assist in the future planning 
for their children. Packforce is 
very keen for families to contact 
them and I would encourage you 
to do so, they can be contacted 

on 9975 7555.  

As we move towards the end of 
the school year, we are 
beginning to reflect and evaluate 
the progress of the strategic 
direction of our school plan and 
the programs and practices that 
support these directions. As you 
know, Positive resilient learners 
is one of our directions and is a 
strong focus here at Cromehurst 
School. Our school is committed 
to employing programs and 
practices that have a strong 
research proven evidence base 
and we continually engage in 
professional reading and 
learning to ensure that our 
programs reflect this. The 
Centre for Education, Statistics 
and Evaluation (CESE) has 
conducted research into 
improving student engagement 
and achievement and the results 
validate the well-being focus and 
programs at our school including 
PBEL, MIndMatters, So Safe 
and Live Life Well. The evidence 
is strong that adopting a school-
wide strategy to manage and 
support student behaviour 
decreases problem behaviour 
and is associated with improved 
academic outcomes (Luiselli et 
al. 2005; Wilson et al. 2003). 
The international literature 
points to two different school- 
wide approaches: positive 
behaviour support programs that 
communicate and teach 
expectations (and reward 
students for following them); and 
social and emotional learning 
that promotes self-management, 
social awareness, relationship 
skills and responsible decision-
making (Durlak et al. 2011). 
Although not unexpected, it is good 
to know that we are providing the 
teaching and learning programs 
that are proven to maximise student 
engagement and performance. 

On an exciting note, we are 
delighted to announce the 

inaugural Cromehurst Charity 
Night to be held on the 22  
November. It will be a glamorous 
affair and we look forward to 
inviting Sydney’s finest to support 
the school and contribute to 
fundraising to assist us in the 
replacement of the school bus 
and the purchase of assistive 
technology. We would love you to 
come and please share this 
invitation amongst your network of 
friends, family and business 
associates. Tickets can be 
purchased through the EventBrite 
link in the attached invitation on 
the next page and if you cannot 
make it you can still make a 
donation (all donations over $2.00 
are tax deductable) or participate 
in our fabulous silent auction at 
www.galabid.com/cromehurst. 

Finally, last Friday, 26 October 
was International Teachers Day. I 
would like to take this opportunity 
to acknowledge the brilliant work 
the teachers do at Cromehurst 
School. The relationships they 
build, the educational expertise 
they share, the opportunities they 
create and provide and the skills 
they develop in every student. Our 
teachers (and SLSOs) are the 
greatest resource our students 
have. .A huge thank you to all 
staff for their investment of time, 
commitment, energy and love of 
the job. 

Christine 

http://www.galabid.com/cromehurst
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SIGN OF THE WEEK 

Hold hands with palms facing.   
Create roof shape with tips of fingers 

touching, in front of chest.  

home 
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2018 ROSEVILLE GOLF CLUB 

GOLD MASHIE & LADIES PRO AM RAFFLE 
 

Roseville Golf Club will be donating all proceeds from the sale 
of their 2018 Gold Mashie & Ladies Pro Am raffle to our school.  

We are incredibly grateful for their support. 

If you would like to purchase tickets, please contact the school office.  
Tickets are $5 each or 3 for $10.  

The prizes are as follows: 

1st Prize—RGC membership subscription for 12months—5 or 7 day (includes joining fee if 
applicable) 

2nd Prize—Two night weekend package for 2 at Kims Beachside Lodges, Toowoon Bay 
(includes breakfast, lunch, dinner & complimentary bottle of wine) 

3rd Prize—Callaway golf package—Driver, Fairway, Hybrid, 8 Irons & Cart Bag 

4th Prize—Taylor Made spider mini putter 

5th Prize—Ping clothing voucher valued at $250 



Name Class Awarded For: 

Zoe Purple 
Shaking hands with her peers in morning circle and making 

good eye contact. 

Adam Rainbow Great participation in reading groups. 

Tara White Reading a story with minimal assistance. 

Aliya Red Foe being friendly to all her peers in Red class. 

Eddy Blue Listening/taking turns during number sentence work. 

Gelo Yellow Making fantastic progress with his time work. 

Ethan Orange Using Proloquo2go to greet his peers in the morning. 

Luke Aqua 
Foe being so calm and focussed whilist presenting his news to 

Aqua class. 

Anita Green 
Helping everyone on community access trips and showing then 

an echidna. 

Karen Pink Good communicating and also showing concern for others.  

Anita Music For carfully observing new dance steps. 

Orange Class Art For spectacular focus and application to their work in art. 

Term 4 Week 2 

Assembly Awards 

CROMEHURST SCHOOL  

22-26 October 2018 

 

Positive     Behaviour   Engaging    Learners 

To create a consistent whole school approach for safe and effective learning. 

This week our students of the week are: 

Rachael—Learning Together 
Lex—Being Friendly 
Sevene—Learning Together 
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P&C News  

 

 

Looking forward to seeing you tomorrow at this term’s P&C meeting which will be held at 9am on 
Tuesday, 30 October in the staff room. If you have any items for the agenda or would like to be 
dialled into the meeting if you can’t make it in person please let me know at 
cromehurstpandc@gmail.com or on 0413 807 413. 

The Bendigo Bank Ku-ring-gai edition of monopoly launches this Saturday, 3 November at 
12.30pm at St Ives Shopping Village so if you want  to get a pre-order copy and donate $10 to the 
school get in this week (www.tlcbb.com.au/monopolyschools). I’ve seen a sample and its really 
lovely—all the tokens are local businesses and all the Community Chest challenges are also 
localised—eg meet a friend at Kiplings and buy them a drink—$30! Look forward to receiving them 
next week and in the meantime get down to the launch at St Ives—Mr Monopoly will be there and 
there’s bound to be plenty of fun! 

 

Karen Hickmott 

P&C President 

cromehurstpandc@gmail.com / 0413 807 413 

 

 

mailto:cromehusrpandc@gmail.com
http://www.tlcbb.com.au/monopolyschools
mailto:cromehusrpandc@gmail.com
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Notes 
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